

Docket Nos. E999/CI-00-1636 and E999/CI-14-643

Revised Decision Option

Decision Option 25:

Postpone further proceedings to adopt updated environmental costs. Direct that the matter be reviewed by the Commission in September 2015 to determine whether the proceeding to update environmental costs should move forward at that time.

In the interim, direct that companies submitting IRPs after the date of this Order include a scenario that uses the federal Social Cost of Carbon as the environmental cost for CO₂, applying the 3 percent discount rate.